Udvalget for Udlændinge- og Integrationspolitik 2008-09 UUI alm. del Bilag 159 Offentligt



UNHCR Regional Office for the Baltic and Nordic Countries

Ynglingagatan 14, 6th fl. SE-113 47 Stockholm

Tel.: +46 8 457 4880 Fax: +46 8 457 4887 Email: tenfeld@unhcr.org

2 June 2009

Notre/Our code:

079/ROBNC/2009

Re:

UNHCR's comments on the Memorandum of Understanding between the Government of the Kingdom of Denmark and the Government of the Republic of Iraq

Dear Ms. Jespersen,

In your capacity as Chairperson of the Immigration and Integration Affairs Committee, I have the pleasure to provide you with a copy of UNHCR's observations regarding the recently concluded Memorandum of Understanding between your Government and the Government of Iraq. I would appreciate if you would share the document with the other members of the Committee for their information and attention. The note was submitted to Minister Rønn Hornbech at the end of last week.

UNHCR's observations are made in full recognition of the need to support the efforts of the Government and the people of Denmark to uphold the sustainability and the credibility of the Danish asylum system as part of an effective international protection regime.

It is in this spirit, and with reference to our mandate, that UNHCR stands ready to continue its dialogue with all interested parties on the international protection needs of Iraqi nationals in order to provide appropriate durable solutions.

Yours sincerely,

Hans ten Feld
Regional Representative

Ms Karen Jespersen Chairperson, Immigration and Integration Affairs Committee Parliament of the Kingdom of Denmark 1240 Copenhagen K Denmark